
 

 

  
 

 

October 19, 2015 

 

To: Ashley Armstrong, U.S. Department of Energy 

From: Amy Shepherd, General Counsel, AHRI 

Re: Ex Parte Communication on Central Air-Conditioner Test Procedure - ICM Issues 

On October 8, 2015, AHRI staff and Independent Coil Manufacturer (ICM) 
Representatives met with a representative from the Department of Energy (DOE) to 
discuss proposed amended test procedures for central air conditioners and how they 
would impact ICM manufacturers. The meeting was held at AHRI offices in Arlington, 
Virginia. A list of attendees is provided below. 
 
At the meeting, the group discussed issues pertaining to the rulemaking, including 
testing and reporting requirements for ICM manufacturers, with Ashley Armstrong of 
DOE.  The group also discussed possible topics for further analysis and discussion.  
 
In person 

 Justin Martin, Allstyle 

 Dave Winningham, Allied Air 

 Greg Goetzinger, ADP 

 Tim Orr, ADP 

 John Bauer, ADP 

 Rusty Tharp, Goodman 

 Craig Messmer, Unico 

 Laura Petrillo-Groh, AHRI 

 Eric Chen, AHRI 

 Bill Tritsis, AHRI 

 Amy Shepherd, AHRI 

 Karim Amrane, AHRI 

 Richie Mohan, AHRI 

 Ashley Armstrong, DOE 
Phone 

 Terry Small, Mortex 

 Dave Mecadon, National Comfort Products 

 Jeff Nichols, JCI 

 James Kistler, Goodman 



 

 

 John Hurst, Lennox 

 Bob Whitwell, Carrier 

 David Dreier, Enviromaster 

 Darren Warnicker, JCI 

 John Cummings, LG 

 Malcom Persaud 

 Karl Gorbet,  

 Jim Thomas, Aspen 

 Jim VerShaw, Trane 

 Tim Hawkins, Rheem 

 Arturo Thur De Koos, Fujitsu 

 Wei Wang, JCI 

 Kevin Eicher, JCI 

 Chad Kirkwood, Carrier 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Amy Shepherd 
General Counsel 
Air-Conditioning, Heating, and Refrigeration Institute 


